Minutes of the Patient Participation Group (PPG) held on Thursday 2nd March 2017 at Wawn Street Surgery (6pm).

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. It was agreed that future meetings would be held on the first Thursday of alternate months.
1. Members present: six  members (including Chair, Secretary, Practice Manager and Deputy Practice Manager). 
2. Apologies: Dr Gill and two members.
3. Minutes of previous meeting: agreed as accurate.
4. Matters Arising: 
a.) Re proposed walking group: it was reported that the member concerned had suffered a bereavement. It was agreed that the initiation of the walking group should be delayed. There was no further information regarding the Green Gym.
b.) Re  discussion about inviting a chair from another PPG group: Chair reported that she was still waiting for confirmation from the chair of another PPG.
c.) Re  organising a health event: Chair, with considerable experience of such events, led a lengthy discussion on this proposal.  It was suggested that the event be held on a convenient afternoon. Practice Manager forwarded difficulties with this. Holding the event in another, but nearby, venue was suggested (eg Salvation Army in Warne Street). Possible contributors to the event could be the Carers Association, Age UK and so on. The pros and cons of using the surgery as a venue were discussed – if the surgery was to be used then, the Practice Manager stated, a maximum of 4 or 5 stalls, with no activity groups, would need to be set. Hedworth Hall was suggested as a further possible venue. September was suggested as a possible date to work towards. In view of the time discussion of this item took in the meeting it was agreed that further discussion should take place outside of the meeting. During the present discussion a member proposed, and it was agreed by the Chair, that a full discussion of the purpose of a PPG should take place.
d.) Re diabetes: it was reported that Dr Bhalla is the diabetes specialist within the practice.

e.) Re waiting times: it was reported, by the Practice Manager, that at present the waiting time for routine appointments was usually 2 weeks but this may be longer when a patient’s needs are considered, eg needs a particular day or GP. Two members commented that they had waited considerably longer than two weeks. Patients not attending their booked appointments were continuing to cause problems.

f.) Re COPD/early cancer screening: Deputy Practice Manager reported that screening was always followed up.
g.) Re recent CQC inspection of the practice: it was reported that the report would be placed on the practice website. The overall rating was said to be ‘good’.

5. Reports:

a.) Doctor: none
b.) Practice Manager: reported that, despite continued effort, it had not been possible to recruit a further GP Partner. The post was still being advertised. A long-serving secretary was leaving the practice and the post would be advertised. A nurse-practitioner was now in post. The planned pharmacy appointment had not “worked out” and this was still being considered by the practice – to be either a staff appointment or contracted through a pharmaceutical company.
c.) Members: Minutes of the CCG Patient Reference Group, held on 2nd February 2017, were tabled. No time to discuss.
6. Questions from members:
 A member asked if the telephone system could be changed to show their “number in the queue. Practice manager replied that the telephone system is to be updated with an expensive enhanced system for which external funding had been obtained. 
7. AOB: none
8. Date of Next Meeting : Thursday 4th May  2017 at 6pm.
Meeting started: 6.00pm

Meeting ended: 7.35pm
